
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

Wow, what a hot but fantastic week we have 

had! 

Thank you to everyone who came and 

supported and cheered the children for Sports 

Day on Tuesday. Amazing athletic skills were 

shown alongside some great sportsmanship – 

it was so lovely to see children cheering and 

encouraging each other and taking pride in 

the achievement of all. 

 
Winning Houses: 

EYFS and KS1 – Jungle Owl 

Year 3 – Snowy Owl 

Year 4 – Snowy Owl 

Year 5 Tawney Owl 

Year 6 – Hawk Owl 

On Monday, a team of athletes from Years 3-6 

who competed at the track events for District 

Sports added to our successes at the field 

events the previous week. I am proud to 

announce Danbury Park came 3rd overall. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Sam Jones 

 

 

Wishing you a lovely weekend, 

Sam Jones 

https://www.danburypark.essex.sch.uk 

  

 

 Friday 20th June 2025 
  

 
Thank You Ariella! 

A massive thank you to Ariella from class 
Flamingo.  Ariella went strawberry picking on 
Saturday.  She used the strawberries to make  
smoothies, Eton mess and some chocolate 
cornflake cakes which she sold to her very 
kind neighbours from a stall set up in her 
front garden.  Ariella raised an amazing £52 
which she has donated to the DPSA.   
 
Well done Ariella, Danbury Park is very proud 
of you! 

 
 

Sun Hats 

As we are now experiencing a heatwave, 

please be reminded to provide your child 

with a sun hat to provide protection at break 

and lunchtimes from the sun. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please let the DPSA know if you are able to 

help at Simmer Fayre. I look forward to 

seeing you there!  

 

Matilda, Beau and Elsie were inspired by 

an assembly led by Mrs Buer to look 

after the environment, they spent some 

of their lunchtime picking up litter. They 

are looking to form a weekly club and 

will be asking other Key Stage 2 children 

to join them.  

 

 

Are you part of the School Lottery? Join 

for a chance to win weekly prizes and 

contribute to school funds. 

There is a Lottery Super Draw on 28th 

June, sign up for a chance to win a huge 

Nintendo Switch 2 bundle. 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lot

tery/school/danbury-park-community-

primary-school 

 

Please note, only simple analogue or digital 

watches should be worn in school. No Fitness 

Trackers or Smart Watches please. 

A group of Year 5 pupils have been busy creating 

bracelets and necklaces which they are going to 

sell after school on Wednesday and Friday next 

week. They are kindly donating the profits to the 

DPSA. 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/danbury-park-community-primary-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/danbury-park-community-primary-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/danbury-park-community-primary-school


 

 

 

Dates for your diary: 
 

23/06 – Year 5 Taster Day at Sandon School 

25/06 – Year 6 Induction Morning at Sandon 

25/06 – 3.25pm - Year 6 Wet Sponge Throw  

               on School Field  

27/06 – New Intake School Visit 

30/6 – Year 2 to Mini Games 

02/07 – Class H and J Trip to Holland on Sea 

02/07 – New Intake Children and Parent Lunch 

11/07 – Year 6 Silent Disco 

18/07 – 50th Celebrations from 11am 

21/07 – Year 6 Presentation to Parents – 9.10am 

22/07 – Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL DINNERS 

COSTS FOR SUMMER TERM 2025 

2nd Half Term: 3rd June – 22nd July 2025 = 36 days at £2.70 = £97.20 

Please pay in advance via School Gateway – Thank you 

 

Attendance Matters 

We are seeing an increasing amount of 

requests for Term Time Absence forms. 

Please note it is very unlikely any term 

time will be authorised. Ten sessions of 

unauthorised absence within a ten-week 

period, will result in a penalty notice. 

So, why is it so important to attend school 

every day? 

Learning is a progressive activity; each 

day’s lessons build upon those of the 

previous day(s). If a child misses just 1 

lesson, they are already playing catch up. 

School’s timetables are jam packed each 

week and there is sadly just not the time 

to re-cover what is missed in the same 

detail for individual pupils. 

Reading the material and completing work 

independently does not compensate for 

direct interaction with the teacher. Many 

classes use discussions, demonstrations, 

experiments and participation as part of 

the daily learning activities, and these 

cannot be made up or replicated by those 

who are absent. 

Children learn from mistakes and 

misconceptions lessons, not being in 

school means the teachers are unable to 

support them with these and/or assess 

their progress accurately. 

 

 

 



 

 

 


